Greene Board of Selectmen Workshop Meeting July 1, 2002

Minutes will not become official until accepted at the next Regular Selectmen's Meeting July 8, 2002.

<u>Members present:</u> Ronald Grant – Chairman, Timothy Doyle, Kevin Mower, Maurice Levasseur, Stephen Eldridge – Town Manager, Sally Ann Hebert, Recording Secretary.

Members absent: Mark Christman.

Others present: Richard & Thelma Sanford.

I. Call to Order

Ron called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.

II. Tax Rate Worksheet

Maurice Levasseur motioned to set the 2002 Tax Mill Rate at \$ 16.40. Kevin Mower 2nd the motion. Vote was unanimous.

III. Legal

Steve reported that the Chabot Appeal was denied and that the Town was served with papers today from Paul Chabot regarding the Board not honoring his special town meeting.

IV. Other

Steve checked into holding the public hearing and the special town meeting regarding the CDBG all in one night. The Board discussed to word the article to special town meeting regarding the old school house to to see what action, if any. Steve will have the articles written for Monday's Board meeting.

Richard Sanford asked to speak to the Board. He showed the Board what land he would be willing to sell to the Town for the new fire station. The Board, Steve and Mr. Sanford talked about the location, layout of the septic design. The Data will be available at the July 8th meeting for the Board to go into Executive Session.

Greene Board of Selectmen Workshop Meeting July 1, 2002

V. Adjourn

Maurice Levasseur motioned to adjourn. Kevin Mower 2^{nd} the motion. The workshop meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Sally Conn Lesses
Sally Ann Hebert

Recording Secretary

Approved and accepted,

Ronald I. Grant, Chairman Board of Selectmen

7/1/2002 Greene Board of Selectmen Page 2 of 2